

STATE OF
COLORADO

Scott - DNR, Eric <eric.scott@state.co.us>

Ewing Pit M2023-033 Recommendation to Extend Decision Date

1 message

Scott - DNR, Eric <eric.scott@state.co.us>

Tue, Dec 19, 2023 at 12:09 PM

To: Chris Oestreich <Chris.Oestreich@burnco.com>

Cc: Ben Langenfeld <benl@lewicki.biz>

Gentlemen,

I received the email submission of the first Adequacy Response letter yesterday morning (Dec 18). I have conducted a preliminary review of those materials, and it looks like there are a few remaining items that require some additional information/clarification. I am also working with Devon G. to arrange a time to field verify the new affected area markers to make sure they correlate with the new maps provided in the adequacy response. We hope to do this tomorrow morning, but this hasn't been finalized yet.

Given the remaining work to be done to finalize the application, and the fact that the holidays are now upon us all, (I will be on annual leave Dec. 21- 27) I strongly suggest that BURNCO request an extension to the current decision date of Dec. 25. I would think that 30 days, or end of Jan '24 would be sufficient at this point. As always, if we can address all remaining issues prior to the extended decision date we will approve the application at that time.

Thank you and happy holidays.

Eric Scott

Environmental Protection Specialist, P.G., R.G.

**COLORADO**Division of Reclamation,
Mining and Safety

Department of Natural Resources

P 303.866.3567 x 8140 | F 303.832.8106
1313 Sherman Street, Room 215, Denver, CO 80203
eric.scott@state.co.us | <http://drms.colorado.gov>